BRAZZELLS

TO AUSTRALIA

Praises:

-Brettnay’s restored health
-Blessed Resurrection
Sunday service with

visitors

Prayer Requests:

-Salvation of Jared and
Simone

-Aime to have a safe and
smooth delivery of her baby
girl

-Wisdom as we seek to raise
our children for the Lord

Contact Information:
865-766-7670

brazzellstoaustralia@gmail.com

Support Address
Central Missionary Clearinghouse
P.O. Box 219228
Houston, TX 77218-9228

Mailing Address
Mail to the address above- CMC
*for anything larger than a letter,

please contact us for an address

Reaching Australians with the Gospel, and teaching them to observe all
things Christ has commanded us to do.

April 2025 Prayer Letter

As many of you know, the past few weeks
have been challenging for our family. At the &
end of March, Brettnay went through the
miscarriage of our 7th child (we have 5
children earthside and lost a baby in 2021).
We were heartbroken to not have the oppor- &
tunity to hold this little one, but God has
walked us through this sorrow before. He
taught us so much about His character the : =S :
first time we had a miscarriage, and those lessons were a comfort to our hearts this
time. Physically, Brettnay had some complications that caused her to be in hospital
for several days. It was a very difficult time, but God brought us through. We are
so happy to report that she is back to full health and to doing all the things she
loves. We cannot thank you enough for your prayers, encouragement, and support
during this time. Continue to pray for the couple we met, Jared and Simone. She
spent several weeks recovering, and then they went out of the country for a while.
We are hoping to invite them over to our home in the coming weeks and have an-
other opportunity to share Christ with them.

Living Waters Baptist Church has been thriving in the midst of our personal
struggles. It was such a blessing to see our church members rally behind us,
helping with our children and leading the Sunday service while Brettnay was in
hospital. A new family has joined with our church which has added several
children to our Sunday school. She is due to have another child this month. It's
always exciting for a church to grow, especially when it’s a new baby! Pray for
Aime and baby girl due to arrive soon.

Our LWBC Kids enjoyed Children’s Sunday this past week. They presented several
Scripture verses and songs they have been learning in Sunday School.

We praise the Lord for a blessed Resurrection Sunday. Our church of about 25
people passed out 3,000 gospel tracts/invites to our Easter service. We had several
visitors come to the service on Good Friday and on Resurrection Sunday. We are
continuing to pray that we can have further impact on these people and see the
gospel change their lives.

It is such a joy for us to have the privilege of serving the Lord here in Australia. We
appreciate all that you do to allow us to have that opportunity!

Reaching Australia for Christ,

Simeon, Brettnay, Eden, Knox, Ivy, Willow, & Flora Brazzell



